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Hello. Good afternoon. It is one o’clock and I’m David Lukan  
The Headlines:
· Five heads of state to meet in Tanzania to discuss implementation of the Arusha reunification agreement
· South Sudanese Students in Egypt protest against unpaid allowances 
· Central Equatoria state deplores small police force

Five heads of state are expected to meet in Arusha by end of June to discuss the Arusha SPLM Reunification Agreement.

The meeting in Arusha will be attended by the leader of the SPLM in opposition Dr. Riek Machar, currently in Nairobi for preliminary negotiations on the peace process.

The Deputy SPLM Party Chairperson, Dr. Ann Itto, says the heads of state will encourage Dr. Machar to respect the roadmap of the Arusha SPLM Reunification Agreement, which he signed in January 2015. 

Ann Itto: “In my understanding before the end of this month, there is going to be a meeting of five heads of state in Arusha where they will try to talk to Riek as a brother, as somebody who was a liberation fighter and as somebody who signed the Arusha SPLM Reunification Agreement – talking to him, appealing to him to respect what he has signed, so we have a lot of efforts going on.” 

Ann Itto says for now, Dr. Riek Machar is the first Deputy Chairperson of the SPLM party, while Taban Deng is a member of the political bureau. 
South Sudanese Students in Egypt have today protested against failure by authorities to settle their unpaid allowances.

The students matched to the South Sudanese Embassy in Egypt to demand for their unpaid allowances. They claim they have not received allowances for 11 months. 

Kot Maker, the South Sudanese Students Union leader, says they have been informed that the Ministry of Finance released the allowances, but the Education Ministry has not channeled the money to the students. 

Kot Maker: “This year we have stayed without our full bursaries – that is our demand right now. The students are totally suffering. They have no place to stay as well as there is no food to feed them. This is the reality of situation I am articulating for you the reality of the situation of students in Cairo. They are totally suffering. We urge the Minister of Education to send as quickly as they can the students’ fund because the students’ funds have been released and they are still using or mismanaging the students’ funds there in Juba.”
The Deputy Minister of Education, Bol Makueng, has acknowledged that the student’s allowances were released and channeled to Cairo. He however advised those who have not received their entitlements to channel their complaints to the ministry.

Bol Makueng: “Until we are told by our attaché who is an official representative, I don’t know. Now it is news to me that I am hearing it from you. Our education attaché is here with us and he has rendered his report about having paid all dues of the students and that things were fairly normal. There are always individuals with whatever motive to say the positive or contrary but as far as the official communication is concern we have been told by our attaché’ he is here with us in Juba.”  

Kot says there are about 160 South Sudanese students studying on government scholarship in Cairo.
Officials in Central Equatoria State say police force is too small to enforce law and order and safeguard the state’s citizens.

Local Government minister Gerald Francis told the state assembly that there are only 4,000 police in the state and that majority of them are deployed to guard private businesses.

He explained that the centralization system has made it difficult for the state to recruit its own police force. 

Gerald Francis: “The truth is this police are supposed to be actually recruited locally. This is worldwide, why because they the police from this state understand the language, understand the culture, they can do better. But this is not the situation I brought even the element of domination of security sector, and this supposed to be clear to you. And we cannot have this because the system says they are centralized.”      

People seeking employment in South Sudan have been advised to make sure that they sign job contracts before they start work.

The advice by the National Employees Justice Chamber comes amid concerns about the rising numbers of employment related grievances.

Elvira Zozimo Jiribi, the acting Director General for investigation National employees Justice Chamber, says the Chamber has over the past few years handled several cases related to unfair dismissal, suspensions, discrimination and unequal pay.

The chamber has managed to settle two hundred and 50 cases and referred more than two hundred and 30 cases to the Ministry of labor.

Zozimo says signing a contact helps employee’s demand for their rights and gain ease of support in case of grievances.

Elvira Zozimo Jiribi : “Most of the people they don’t know their rights. For example, you are working with an institution. You are being employed but you are not being given an appointment letter, so you remain working until you are grieved. When you come to us you don’t have employment contracts. Now it becomes very difficult for the Employees Justice Chamber to determine your case. How do we know you are employee of that institution? So the employee has to get their rights through. If you are employed, you should have at least an appointment letter or a provisional appointment letter.”

The National Employees Justice Chamber was established in 2006 to promote a sound relationship and administrative justice in government institutions.

The National Legislative Assembly has approved a new salary structure for employees of public universities.

The change aims to improve the base pay of academic and nonacademic staff.

Under the new salary structure, vice chancellors will be paid 35,000 pounds including house allowances per month. 

During the deliberation on Wednesday the majority of legislators agreed the new salary structure will improve the working conditions of university staff.

The Member of Parliament representing Tonj North in Warrap State, Aleu Ayeng Aleu, says there is also a need to review the salary structure of all civil servants 

Aleu Ayeng: “There are a lot of problems with whoever made the salary structure. I saw the difference between the President and the Chief justice. The salary we have in the budget for president is 15000, and I think the speaker is around that area. The chief justice is getting 25000. Anybody in the Ministry of Justice or with judiciary receives better. Some ministers even have allocated themselves salaries not approved by this parliament. Like at the Ministry of Foreign Affairs, you do not know what they get and they are never reflected in the budget. To bring justice to everybody, we approve this for the lecturers. Do something for everybody”

You are listening to Radio Miraya news.
Government has approved 20 million South Sudanese Pounds to purchase food items and boost food supplies to the states. 

The money was approved on Wednesday by the Council of Ministers sitting in Juba. 

The deputy Minister of Information, Rachel Nyadak Paul, says the food will be delivered to the ten states and sold at a low price to the citizens.  

Rachel Nyadak Paul : «The council also approved 20,209,500 South Sudanese pounds for the procurement of that food and then also the food that is going to be purchased in Renk is 112,275 sacks of sorghum. The Ministry of Humanitarian Affairs and the group of banks like the Ivory Bank are the ones leading – they are the ones to buy the food and it is delivered to the states. The states are going to sell at lower price like 50 South Sudanese pounds per bag and then the gap will be paid by the Ministry of Finance.”

The number of people infected by cholera has risen to more than 200. According to the latest report from the Ministry of Health and the World Health organization, 206 cholera cases have been confirmed and 19 deaths. 

The sites reporting the majority of cases in Juba include the UN House protection of civilian’s site, new site, Mangatain IDP camp, Gumbo, Munuki and Kor William. 

Cholera Vaccination programs within the Bentiu UN protection of Civilians site and in the Protection of civilians site in Juba, aim to vaccinate up to 90,000 people.  

The Bangladesh Force Marine Unit deployed to the UN mission in South Sudan has unveiled 12 new fast moving boats to protect surge operations along the White Nile.

The boats are equipped with the most technologically advanced Radar, Sonar, and GPS systems to assist with search, rescue and lifesaving missions along with routine patrol functions.

Captain Ikram Hossain, Contingent Commander of Bangladesh Force Marine Unit, told Radio Miraya that the Boats will operate on the White Nile to protect the barges carrying humanitarian assistance for the internally displaced people. 

Captain Ikram: “This force has been brought to the UNMISS to protect the barges and escort these barges from Juba to Renk and any places or any tributaries of this White Nile, so they will basically protect the barges while they are on their way, while carrying the rations for UNMISS, or humanitarian assistance or even other UNMISS tasks as per our mandate especially related to the protection of civilians.” 

Elsewhere, the commission of African Union has expressed its disappointment over the postponement of the Abyei leader’s reconciliation meeting that was scheduled to take place earlier this week in Addis Ababa.

The commission said in the statement, that meeting was requested by the government of South Sudan for the leaders of the Abyei to have a direct and open frank discussion on key issues, in order to strengthen inter-communal relationships. 

And, one of Burundi's vice-presidents has fled saying that he could not support the third-term bid of President Pierre Nkurunziza.

There have been months of turmoil in the country since the president announced that he would be running for office again in July's elections. Gervais Rufyikiri told France24 TV that a third term for the president was unconstitutional.

But a government spokesman said the vice-president is on a foreign mission.

Violent protests in the capital Bujumbura followed the 25 April announcement that president Nkurunziza would seek re-election.

Rights groups say at least 70 people have been killed and 500 wounded as demonstrators clashed with police over the past two months.

The UN says more than 100,000 people have fled Burundi since the start of the crisis.

To end the news, here are the headlines once again:
· Five heads of state to meet in Tanzania to discuss implementation of the Arusha reunification agreement

· South Sudanese Students in Egypt protest against unpaid allowances 

· Central Equatoria state deplores small police force

Radio Miraya news.
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